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October 18, 2023 

 

 

Ms. A. Shonta Dunston 

Chief Clerk 

North Carolina Utilities Commission 

430 N. Salisbury Street, Room 5063 
Raleigh, NC 27603 
 
 Re: Aqua North Carolina, Inc. 
  Docket W-218 Sub 526A 

Filing of the North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality 
(NCDEQ) Quarterly Notice of Deficiency (NOD) Reports 

 
Dear Ms. Dunston: 
 
 On October 26, 2020, an Order was issued by the North Carolina Utilities 
Commission (Commission) Approving Partial Settlement Agreement and Stipulation for 
Aqua North Carolina, Inc. (Aqua) in Docket W-218 Sub 526.   
 
 Ordering paragraph 20 required Aqua to continue filing the remaining NCDEQ 
Quarterly NODs which were originally issued by NCDEQ in 2016. On July 10, 2023, 
Aqua provided to NCDEQ the second quarter 2023 update for the two remaining NODs 
that were for Barton Creek Bluffs Well #10 and Hawthorne Well #1 and #2.  On July 11, 
2023, Aqua filed these second quarter 2023 NODs in Docket W-218 Sub 526A.   
 
 On September 7, 2023, Aqua was advised by Shawn Guyer, Deputy Section 
Chief-Technical Services Branch Head, Division of Water Resources, Public Water 
Supply Section of NCDEQ, that quarterly reports for the final two remaining NODs were 
no longer required.   
 
 Aqua is notifying the Commission that the requirement in ordering paragraph 20 
of the above-referenced docket to continue to file the quarterly NODs has been fulfilled.   
 
 If there are any questions, please so advise.  
 
Sincerely,  

   Robyn E. Lambeth 
Robyn E. Lambeth 
Sr. Executive Assistant 
 
cc: Parties of Record 


